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Subject: Temporary Suspension Extended 
 
 

     
 
Due to higher than anticipated subscription, to the Immigrant Partner Category, the Prince Edward 
Island Provincial Nominee office will require additional time to process the backlog of applications. 
 
The volume of incomplete files and applications requiring additional information has added to the file 
processing time.  
 
In an effort to help the Prince Edward Island Provincial Nominee Program officers deal with the 
backlog, we are requesting the applicants and their representatives, to provide the requested 
information, as soon as possible, so the program officers may continue processing the file.  
  
The continuation of the temporary suspension is only for the Immigrant Partner Category of the Prince 
Edward Island Provincial Nominee Program and will continue until all outstanding documents are filed 
and processed. 
  
Notification of the program re-instatement will be posted on the Immigrant Partner Category web page. 
 
 
 


